Dodleston & District Parish Council

 Extra Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council 

Wednesday 5th August - 7.00pm Dodleston Village Hall

MINUTES

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman

Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Arthur Hughes, Percy Hulmston, James Clarke, Karen Tilston, Paul Buchanan     

Clerk
Sarah Hassall


Appox 30 members of the public attended the meeting.

1.
Apologies
Sarah Parker, Michael Dix, 

2.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest - None received

3.
Changes to Bus Service – Dodleston & District Parish

John Ellis-Jones the Operations Manager, Integrated Transport Service from Cheshire West and Chester Council attended the meeting to discuss the issues surrounding the changes to the local bus service.  

Mr Ellis-Jones stated that the changes have taken place in line with the review of spending of Chester West and Cheshire Council.  The proposed service will provide a better more cost effective service working alongside Flintshire County Council.  An hourly service will be provided between Dodleston & Chester via Westminster Park.  The 150 service will be withdrawn.  Two new ‘Dee Bee’ busses will be provided for a 5-year contract with the company GHA.

Dr Nuttall raised concerns on behalf of the Parish, summarised as follows.

· There are now only 3 stops in Chester (there were 6).

· The service will no longer go to the bus exchange.

· 75-minute service at present works well for the community.

· The last bus from Chester on proposed timetable is 6.15pm, which is half an hour earlier than current.

· Gorstella turning – dangerous corner for busses/additional traffic.

· Could a link with Pulford services be considered

· Reduced link between Kinnerton and Dodleston.

Lache Lane residents attended the meeting and raised their concerns with the proposed route through Westminster Park. 

Cllr Hughes asked if Mr Ellis-Jones could speak to Andy Nixon regarding why the bus stop at Balderton had moved instead of an additional one being installed.

Mr Ellis-Jones agreed to take the above concerns into consideration, and stated that the new route is not set in stone and will be reviewed periodically.

4.
Finance 

RESOLVED – The Clerk proposed the Parish Council bank accounts currently held with the Yorkshire Bank change to the benefits of internet banking.  Cllr Clarke proposed, Cllr Hughes seconded. All voted in favour.

Date of next Meeting

Monday 13th September 2009, 7.30pm







